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July 30, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits the King County Facilities Management Division's (FMD) Design Verification Period Report, in accordance with Ordinance 17972, Section 8, passed in 2015.  By the end of the 120-day design-verification period on July 6, 2015, the Children and Family Justice Center's (CFJC) design-build team successfully submitted schematic designs that included Alternate 1, and Alternate 2. 

On July 6, 2015, the Facilities Management Division received notification from the design-build contractor, Howard S. Wright (HSW), of several potential scope issues. As of July 14, 2015, HSW has not claimed any time or cost impact as a result of these issues. FMD has only been alerted of possible changes pending the outcome of future meetings with King County over the next several months as HSW updates their cost estimates and additional information is gathered on these issues. 

As directed by the Council, Alternate 1 and Alternate 2 were accepted into the schematic design. Discussions are ongoing between King County and Seattle Public Schools to determine the source of funding for the construction of Alternate 4. 

Collaborative work sessions between the design-build team, King County staff, 4Culture and the Neighborhood Advisory Committee resulted in designs that will make the CFJC a safer, welcoming, and community-oriented site. Collaboration will continue as the project heads into the design-development phase. 



This report furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by exercising good financial stewardship and planning for the long-term sustainability of vital public safety services in an equitable and just manner. The estimated staff time and cost to produce this report was 13 hours or $507 dollars in direct salary costs.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-477-9352. 

Sincerely, 



Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
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